
By the Cross We Care  

One Person at a Time 

 

MEMORY VERSE 

“Whatsoever you do in 
word or deed, do all in the 
name of the Lord Jesus, 
giving thanks to God and 
the Father by Him.” 

    ~Colossians 3:17, KJV 
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WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 3 
AND  

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 24 
5:00 PM, CONFERENCE ROOM 

 
*ESPECIALLY DESIGNED FOR 

NEW MEMBERS 
BUT OPEN TO EVERYONE* 

 
LEARN HOW BARCELONA ROAD   
OPERATES AND IS ORGANIZED! 

 
 

CALL THE CHURCH OFFICE    
(501-922-0692) 

AND MAKE A RESERVATION 



table for good measure. Afterward, she 
yelled, “I’ll come up and help both of you as 
soon as I see who is at the door!” 

There are certain things we all need to      
remember.  We need to remember our per-
sonal relationship with Jesus Christ and the 
importance of our time spent with him in 
prayer and Bible study.  We need to remem-
ber the importance of gathering with God’s 
people on a regular basis for Sunday School 
and Worship.  We need to remember the im-
portance of sharing our faith with others and 
ministering to them in Christ-like ways. We 
need to remember to express our love and 
appreciation to our family members.  

Yes, we need to remember. 

       
    Your Pastor, 

   Jon Stubblefield 

  Attendance & Finances 

      Sun AM            Wed. 

  6/05/22    148    26     
  6/12/22    125    35 
 6/19/22     142    40 
 6/26/22    126                     54 
   

  BUDGET RECEIPTS:  $42,406.84 

From my heart to yours: 
 
Wednesday Night Program 

As we turn the calendar to August,                      
schools soon will be back in                                
session, and our Wednesday night program for 
children and teens will begin. As you probably 
know, we pick up the kids at school using our bus 
and van.  The kids enjoy a recreation time, are 
fed a wonderful meal, experience a time of spir-
itual enrichment, and then are returned to their 
homes. 

This ministry requires a significant investment of 
time, commitment, and patience on the part of 
volunteers.  We need your help.  Folks are needed 
to drive and ride the van and bus, prepare and 
serve the meals, spend time with the kids in rec-
reation and teach with a focus on spiritual guid-
ance and building relationships. 

Will you help?  You may choose to volunteer for 
one Wednesday a month.  With more volunteers 
the load for all is lighter.  If you will serve, con-
tact Carolyn Moffitt, Damian LaFargue, or the 
church office. 

Member Orientation 

Notice the schedule on the front of the Banner 
related to Member Orientation. Two sessions will 
be led by our staff and church leadership.  If you 
have not participated in one of these orienta-
tions, I want to encourage you to do so. You will 
learn about programs and ministries and the ways 
our church functions. 

Remember This 

As we get older, we know that memory begins to 
fail us.  I am learning something about this my-
self, as I advance in senior years. 

 Consider the following:  Three sisters ages 92, 
94, and 96 lived together and enjoyed one an-
other’s company.  One night the 96-year-old ran 
a bath. She put one foot in, paused, and called 
out, “Was I getting in the tub or out?”  The 94-
year-old hollered back, “I don’t know, but I’ll 
come and see.”  She started up the stairs and 
stopped half-way.  “Was I going up or down?” she 
shouted. 

The 92-year-old, sitting at the kitchen table en-
joying her tea, overheard her sisters.  She shook 
her head and said, “I sure hope I never become 
that forgetful.”  She then knocked on the wood  
 

 

 

 

 
Loretta “Dolly” Goslin 

June 21, 2022 

 

John W. Foust 

June 30, 2022 

 

Richard “Dick” Fulton 

July 26, 2022 



  3—Britteni Hale 

  3—Harold Moore 

  5—Susan Wade 

  7—Ella Gilmer 

  7—Pat Rowzee 

  8—River Golden 

  8—Steven Jones 

  9—Ruth Ann Hicks 

  9—Brayden Jones 

11—Megan Archuleta 

11—Alice Attaway 

12—Richard McMurry 

12—Van Steed 

13—Jenada Ellis 

13—Darlene Parker 

14—Amelia Gilmer 

14—Carolyn Moffitt 

15—Jacque Emmert 

16—Judy Dacus 

16—Ted Emmert 

24—Glendola Edwards 

24—Mary Louise Wood 

25—Faye Butcher  

27—Vickie Russell 

30—Lloyd Thrash 

  2—Jolley and Frances Baugh 

  5—Keith and Tammy Friederich 

  8—Van and Kathy Steed 

  8—Grady and Linda Waggoner 

  9—Alan and Sue Farrow 

11—Glenn and Martha Tomlinson 

14—Clint and Sharon Grazier 

23—Ken and Darlene Parker 

25—Ed and Ida McCluer 

25—Jim and Ann Webb 

29—Glen and Sharon Grussaute 

 

Work has begun on filling boxes for 
this year. Please remember this on-
going ministry of the church. 

DEACONS MEETING 

AUGUST 2 

6:00 PM, CONFERENCE ROOM 



 The BRBC youth trip to Kentucky to see 
the Ark Encounter and Creation Museum was a 
huge success.  Ten youth spent a week travel-
ing with Youth Director Damian LaFargue, BJ 
LaFargue, Walt Chavis and Shelly Wagner and 
learning about the wonders of God. Being able 
to actually see how large the ark was and the 
types of animals on board was enlightening,  



2022 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
4:00 Handbell 
Practice 

2 
6:00 Deacons Meeting 

3 
1:15 Staff Meeting 
5:00 Member Orientation 
6:00 Prayer Service 
 

4 5 
6:00 Deacon Banquet 

6 

7 
9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

8 
 

9 10 
1:15 Staff Meeting 
6:00 Prayer Service 
 

11 12 13 

14 
9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

15 
 

16 17 
1:15 Staff Meeting 
6:00 Prayer Service 
 

18 19 20 
11:00 Dick Fulton’s 
Memorial Service 

21 
9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

22 
 

23 24 
1:15 Staff Meeting 
3:30 Children/Youth 
5:00 Member Orientation 
6:00 Prayer Service/
Business Meeting 
 

25 26 27 

28 
9:30 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship Service 

29 
 

30 31 
1:15 Staff Meeting 
3:30 Children/Youth 
4:45 New Member F’ship 
and Meal 
6:00 Prayer Service 
 

   



Mike and  Claudette moved to Hot Springs 
Village from Hernando, MS, seven years ago.  
They have been attending VBC in the Village 
but Claudette was raised Baptist, so she start-
ed looking for Baptist churches on the Inter-
net----and she found BRBC. 
 

Mike & Claudette both worked for FedEx 
which is where they met.  Mike was a     
manager for one of the divisions at FedEx.  
Claudette said she worked at FedEx shipping 
aircraft parts to an aircraft company. She later 
quit FedEx and went to work for the aircraft 
company. She was then on the receiving end 
of the parts from FedEx. 
 

Mike has two children, a son and a daughter, 
and three grandchildren.  His two grand-
daughters live in Bradenton, FL and his 
grandson lives in Hernando, MS. 
 

Claudette has three children, two sons and     
a daughter, and three grandchildren.  Her 
grandchildren live in Arlington, TN and   
Hernando, MS. 
 

Mike enjoys woodworking and Claudette 
likes crafts.  She volunteers with an organiza-
tion called WINGS (Women in God’s Ser-
vice) at VBC.  She also belongs to a quilting 
bee. 
 

They have not joined a Sunday School class 
yet but hope to be shopping around soon. 
We welcome Mike and Claudette to our 
church family. 

Mike and Claudette Stefanski 

2 Vascongadas Way 

901-491-7645 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Clip and place in your picture directory. 

Tommy and Pam Dill, Heather Dill 

4 Tormes Lane 

318-532-0297, 318-320-0331 

We welcomed the Dill family on July 10. Tom-
my, Pam and Heather had lived in  Hot Springs 
for four years and moved to the Village about a 
year ago. They lived in Benton, LA prior to that. 
 

Tommy said he has been working since he was 8 
years old—first on the family farm and then at the 
family service station. He worked for steel mills 
and sold insurance and retired after 26 years in 
the casino business. 
 

Pam was a stay-at-home mom until her second 
child started school and then she has worked as a 
bank teller or cashier since then. 
 

Heather is currently job hunting. She has experi-
ence in food service. 
 

Besides Heather, Tommy and Pam have a son and 
they have two grandchildren-twins who will be 2 
in September. 
 

Tommy’s likes to hunt, fish, and play golf but 
says he hasn’t done much of it in the past few 
years. Pam’s hobbies are playing with the grand-
kids and going riding on their party barge on 
Lake Ouachita. Heather enjoys fishing, travel and 
camping. 
 

They were looking for a church close to their 
home and we’re glad BRBC is the one. Welcome 
to the Dill family. 
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Kay Dierks, Librarian 

AUGUST 2022 
 

“Nothing is as stunning or as hope-giving as God's grace. And nothing more glorious.” - Randy Alcorn 

 

The Orphan Collector:  A Heroic Novel of Survival During the 1918 Influenza Pandemic by Ellen Marie 
Wiseman - “A me�culously researched historical novel that unfolds with the pace of a thriller, The Orphan Collector 

features a main character, a 13-year-old daughter of German immigrants named Pia Lange, who grabs a reader's heart 

and soul. As the flu epidemic hits Philadelphia with savage fury in 1918, Pia's world becomes a nightmare and she uses 

every ounce of intelligence, resilience, and ins�nct to not only protect her family but also stay alive. You will be riveted 

by this story up to the very last page.”—Nancy Bilyeau, author of Dreamland  

 

What Now? Alzheimer's, Dementia – Jim Henry and Deb Terry - If you are caring for, or supporting, a 
loved one with Alzheimer’s or dementia, you know that is not an easy journey. This book will give you 
practical advice mixed with spiritual wisdom and counsel gained from personal experience. The authors 
have personally walked through the loss of a spouse and a parent to this disease. From their experienc-
es, they will help you through questions that you will undoubtedly face, from early onset through ad-
vanced stages. You will gain strength and comfort as you become the most effective caregiver possible 
while also taking care of yourself along the way.  

 

When the Nile Runs Red by Diann Mills - Paul Farid was once a member of the royal family, who openly 
persecuted any Sudanese who failed to practice Islam. Now he's a Christian, who puts his life on the line 
to aid the persecuted Sudanese. His wife, Larson, is a doctor committed to giving her life for peace. 
Colonel Ben Alier has fought for twenty-one years against the government's mandates to control the oil, 
religion, slavery and politics of Sudan. He neither trusts nor rests any hope in the newly formed govern-
ment.  Ben's health deteriorates, while Larson finds out she is going to have a baby. Their worlds collide, 
and as the relational tensions escalate, so does the physical danger.  

 

Fatherless by Dr. James Dobson - The year is 2042, and the long-predicted tipping point has arrived. 
For the first time in human history, the economic pyramid has flipped: The feeble old now outnumber 
the vigorous young, and this untenable situation is intensifying a battle between competing cultural agen-
das. Reporter Julia Davidson--a former award-winning journalist seeking to revive a flagging career--is 
investigating the growing crisis, unaware that her activity makes her a pawn in an ominous conspiracy.  
Plagued by nightmares about her absent father, Julia finds herself drawn to the quiet strength of a man 
she meets at a friend's church. As the engrossing plot unfolds, Julia faces choices that pit professional 
success against personal survival in an increasingly uncertain and dangerous world. 
 

HAPPY A.U.G.U.S.T. - Ask Until God Reveals Something Tangible! (author unknown)  
 



Barcelona Road Baptist Church 

390 Barcelona Road  

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909 

"By the Cross We Care,  

One Person At a Time" 

Sunday Services: 
Sunday School –  9:30 AM 

Worship Service – 10:30 AM 
 
 

Wednesday Evening: 
All Stars/Youth -  3:30 PM  

(During school year) 

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM 
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM 

 

Church Staff: 

Pastor:  Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746 

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626 

Minister of Music: Dr. Benjamin Harlan—318-542-8750 

Youth Director:  Damian LaFargue—479-3727250 

Interim Children’s Director: Carolyn Moffitt—423-509-2638 

Church Treasurer: Betty Belin—870-222-7198 

Telephone: 501-922-0692 

Fax: 501-922-4462 

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436 

Email: brbc3@att.net 

 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:                          

Monday through Thursday   8:30 am—3:00 pm  
Friday  8:30 am—11:30 am 

www.brbchsv.org 

S c h e d u l e  o f  S e r v i c e s:  

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to 
keep members informed about programs of 
the church and to report news about its 
members.  

Deadline for articles is the 
fifteenth of each month.  

You may e-mail your articles to 
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the 
church office. 

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records 
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner. 

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net 

Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com 

Benjie Harlan  harlan5113@att.net 

Damian LaFargue damianLaFargue@yahoo.com 

Carolyn Moffitt c23moffitt@hotmail.com 

Betty Belin  brbc3finance@att.net 

Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net 

Bulletins/Banners brbc3office@att.net 

 

Church e-mail addresses 


